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DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—JUNE 2022 

In the United States, Flag Day is celebrated on June 14. It commemorates the adoption 
of the flag of the United States on June 14, 1777, by resolution of the Second Continental 
Congress.  The Flag Resolution, passed on June 14, 1777, stated: "Resolved, That the 
flag of the thirteen United States be thirteen stripes, alternate red and white; that the un-
ion be thirteen stars, white in a blue field, representing a new constellation.” 

In 1916, President Woodrow Wilson issued a proclamation that officially established June 
14 as Flag Day; on August 3, 1949, National Flag Day was established by an Act of Con-
gress. Flag Day is not an official federal holiday. Title 36 of the United States Code, Subti-
tle I, Part A, CHAPTER 1, § 110 is the official statute on Flag Day; however, it is at the 
president's discretion to officially proclaim the observance.  

On June 14, 1937, Pennsylvania became the first U.S. state to celebrate Flag Day as 
a state holiday, beginning in the town of Rennerdale. New York Consolidated 
Laws designate the second Sunday in June as Flag Day, a state holiday. 

Perhaps the oldest continuing Flag Day parade is in Fairfield, Washington. Beginning in 
1909 or 1910, Fairfield has held a parade every year since, with the possible exception of 
1918, and celebrated the "Centennial" parade in 2010, along with some other commemo-
rative events. Appleton, Wisconsin, claims to be the oldest National Flag Day parade in 
the nation, held annually since 1950. 
 
Quincy, Massachusetts, has had an annual Flag Day parade since 1952 and claims it "is 
the longest-running parade of its kind" in the U.S. The largest Flag Day parade had been 
held annually in Troy, New York until 2017, which based its parade on the Quincy parade 
and typically draws 50,000 spectators. In addition, the Three Oaks, Michigan, Flag Day 
Parade is held annually on the weekend of Flag Day and is a three-day event and they 
claim to have the largest flag day parade in the nation as well as the oldest.   
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From the President’s Desk—Sandy Baumstark 

          

       

        

 President Sandy Baumstark Lot #60 262-909-3641 2022-2024 

 Vice President Elaine Granata Lot #99 860-922-3681 2022-2024 

 Secretary Barb Nienkark Lot #192 480-288-0568 2021-2023 

 Treasurer Denise Haws Lot #201 801-473-5650  2021-2023 

 Board Member Pat Hillard Lot #182 605-520-1999 2020-2023 

 Board Member Rhonda Smaldino Lot #155 909-214-4907 2021-2024 

 Board Member Bonnie Harrison Lot #40 306-221-8773 2022-2025 

      

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

May was a busy month. We celebrated Cinco de Mayo and enjoyed some great 
Mexican food. Then we had a horse race game followed by the Kentucky Derby and the 
Preakness 2 weeks later. Everyone had a great time betting on their favorite horse. 
 
June 11 is the Belmont Stakes. Come to the clubhouse and join in the fun. 
 
We had to say goodbye to some of our friends, but they needed to get back to their other 
families. We will have Rocks and Balls food truck on June 8. Humana  is coming on June 
14 and is bringing donuts and coffee at 1:00. She can answer any Medicare questions you 
might have. 
 
On June 18 we want to have an Italian pot luck to celebrate Father’s Day if someone will 
volunteer to host the event. 
 
Darron Weston is here on June 25 to entertain us with his music.  
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DESERT HARBOR CINCO de MAYO 
May 5, 2022 

On another beautiful day at Desert Harbor, Cinco de Mayo was celebrated with almost 90 
people in attendance. A happy and festive crowd enjoyed a meal of taco chips topped with 
shredded chicken or taco meat, lettuce, diced tomatoes, jalapeno peppers, refried beans, 
diced onions, shredded cheese, sour cream and salsa. If that wasn’t enough on the plate 
there were many salads and delicious Mexican offerings and desserts brought in by the 
great cooks in our park. I don’t know if we will ever be able to make every table the first to 
the buffet but I must admit that the last two tables to be called were disappointed each time 
they weren’t called…some put the table number cards on their head to bring good luck or to 
bribe the caller…others joked and complained but were gracious when their table was final-
ly able to get to their food. There was plenty for all. Thanks for the fun kind of patience! 
 
I’d like to thank the following people for their assistance with the event. As usual Sandy 
Baumstark did the shopping, some cooking and helped with set up and decorations. Wayne 
and Ken Miller helped with preparation, serving, setup and clean up...they certainly are the 
worker bees in this park. Vince and Donna Trizzino made and served the delicious compli-
mentary Margaritas with flare and finally gave Connie Riter a chance to sit and enjoy Cinco 
de Mayo. Thank you to the servers who made all the plates look delectable and helped with 
clean up; your help and smiles certainly added to the pleasure of being in line: Bea 
Goudeseune, Jane Boudreau, Brenda Harris, Paula Barker and Beth Chartrand… you did a 
great job. Last but not least were Jean Whitten and Carol Stephens who took care of the 
50/50. Two prizes were given to the winners, Jane Boudreau and Elaine Granata. After 
searching outside for the winner of the bottle of wine we finally found her! Congratulations. 
 
We could have used more help with clean up. I’d like to encourage everyone, especially the 
newcomers to the park, to participate at one gathering a year so everyone can have the 
chance to sit and enjoy themselves. Once a year can be fun. Choose to work with friends 
you know or ask a board member for suggestions. It takes four people to handle a pot luck 
and the work would be just once a year.  I look forward to working with newcomers. 
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Residents Meeting - May 7, 2022 

President Sandy called the meeting to order at 9 AM and we all stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  She then took roll 

call.  Treasurer Denise was there temporarily, Board Member Pat had resigned and was not present and Board Mem-

ber Bonnie is gone until the fall.  The remainder of the Board was present.  Sandy asked if there were any new resi-

dents present and Sandy and Mike from Lot 152 stood up and introduced themselves.  The minutes of the April meet-

ing were approved by Rhonda Odell and Rollie Schnell.  Jane Boudreau and Paula Barker have been working on the 

audit.  There were some glaring issues that need to be addressed.  Namely, turning in receipts in a timely manner, the 

way petty cash is coming in and going  out each month, and petty cash going out without receipts.  If you receive a 

check it should be cashed as soon as possible.  There will be no approval of the Treasurer's Report until the audit is 

completed.  Joe Brower asked if we could get a copy of the monthly Treasurer's Report in an e-mail so that we have 

time to read it over before the monthly Residents Meeting.  Dave Borchardt said that it could probably be done. 

Sandy asked for nominations for the position of Treasurer.  Deb Gravatt nominated Suzanne Dallas.  Dave Klein said 

that according to the By-Laws we had to have a nominating committee.  Conversation followed asking why we had to 

have a committee if only one person was nominated.  After much discussion, it was decided to revise the By Laws with 

Dick Norman as Chair with help from Dave Klein and Joe Brower.  Paula Barker volunteered to be the Treasurer in the 

interim.  We also need a Board Member at Large. 

With the change in the By-Laws,  we needed a Nominating Committee for two positions on the Board - Treasurer and 

Board Member at Large.  James Genso, Lori Johnson and Joan David volunteered to be on the Committee. 

President Sandy asked that we all wear our name tags when we are in the clubhouse.    Terry Nord said that he is 

keeping his eye on the aluminum can bin and that Ernie had hosed it out.  Donna and Vince Trizzino took approximate-

ly 125 pounds of food to the Food Bank.  Line Dancing will be on Saturday, May 7th at 1:00 PM in the clubhouse.  

Horse Racing will also be on Saturday, May 7th, at 3:00 PM in the clubhouse.  The Kentucky Derby will be at 4 PM.  

Ladies, please remember to wear your fancy derby hats.  Cliff explained how the game works and asked for volunteers 

to help.  He also reminded us that the Preakness is on 5/21 and the Belmont on 6/11. 

Lori Johnson reminded us about her Greeting Card class on May 24th.  The cost is $10 for materials.  Linda Edwards is 

having a Diamond Art class on May 26th and the cost is $10 for materials.  Please sign up early for both of these clas-

ses so they can put together a kit for each participant.  

Beth Chartrand explained a Baseball game that she played in a neighboring community and how much fun it was.  She 

was hoping that Cliff Tessmer could help her make a board and get some interest in playing the game here. 

Our Vice President, Elaine Granata, spoke quite openly about her feelings for the Desert Harbor Community and how 

happy she is to be here.  She would like the residents to fill out the sheet that she left on the tables.  For the 50/50 

she'd like to have 4 teams, 2 people on each team and 2 subs. 

We will be having a Pot Luck Dinner on Memorial Day.  Fried chicken will be provided with Happy Hour at 3:30 PM and 

dinner at 4:00 PM.  Card bingo to follow.  Depending on the weather, we will have a golf cart parade starting from the 

clubhouse at 3:00 PM. 

On Tuesday, May 24th at 1:00 PM we will be decorating the clubhouse for Memorial Day.  Bea reminded us of the La-

dies Out of Park Luncheon at the Olive Garden near the Superstition Springs Mall on Tuesday, May 17th.  The men will 

also have lunch that day at the American Legion Club.  Men, call Bob Chapin in lot #131 if you have any questions. 

In closing, Jim Harris and Barb Winget split the 50/50 each winning $50.00.  Lou Fillip won the birthday drawing and no 

one won the house drawing so that pot will be $10 richer next month 

Vince Trizzino made a motion to adjourn with a second by James Genso. 

Respectfully submitted,  Barb Nienkark, Secretary 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG MIKE HOHEISEL 612-817-3591 

 BINGO WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CRAFTING CYNDY SCHAUER 480-288-5686 

 DANCERCISE PAT HILLARD 605-520-1999 

  LETTY MEEROIAN 928-308-9090 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF LEAGUE DON BAUMSTARK 262-909-3244 

 LADIES LUNCH OUT OF PARK BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 LADIES LUNCH IN PARK LORI JOHNSON 480-907-8971 

 MEXICAN TRAIN CLIF EDWARDS 360-772-3856 

 PING PONG SHANT MEEROIAN 928-642-7418 

 SHUFFLEBOARD WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 WATER VOLLEYBALL PAUL BARKER 712-490-7240 

 WATER WORK-OUT PAULA BARKER 712-490-7118 

 WELCOME BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 Wii BOWLING PAUL BARKER 712-490-7240 

 SUNSHINE ELAINE GRANATA 860-922-3681 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss, Sandy Baumstark, Elaine Granata 
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BEVERLY LORIG 
 
Beverly recently moved into lot #63 from here in Arizona 
and will be a full time resident. 
 
She enjoys Bingo and Crochet. 
 
She has 4 children, 10 grandchildren, 10 great grand-
children and one great great grandchild. 
 
Please welcome Beverly to Desert Harbor. 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

JUDIE COOK 
 
Judie recently moved into lot #67 and will be a full time 
resident. 
 
She has 4 children and 10 grandchildren, 
 
Please welcome Judie to Desert Harbor. 
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MIKE & SANDY DeMELLO 
 
Mike & Sandy recently moved into lot #152 from 
California by way of Virginia and will be full time 
residents 
 
They enjoy fishing, swimming, gardening, socializing 
and traveling. 
 
They have one child. 
 
Please welcome Mike & Sandy to Desert Harbor. 
 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

STEVE & LORRAINE POTTER 
 
Steve & Lorraine Potter recently moved into lot #163 
from Oregon and will be full time residents. 
 
Lorraine’s husband recently passed away and they 
were married for 71 years. 
 
Lorraine has 4 children and 9 grandchildren while Steve 
has 1 child. 
 
Lorraine enjoys crafts, silk ribbon embroidery, crochet, 
calligraphy, history and reading.  Steve enjoys family 
histories, church, clubs and co-authored the History of 
Gardiner OR. 
 
Please welcome Steve & Lorraine to Desert Harbor. 
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WAKE UP MY LADIES 
 

Get ready Girls, we are mixing it up this month! 
 

Instead of a luncheon we are having BREAKFAST! 
 

The Restaurant of choice for the June 21st outing is the Broken Yolk Cafe. 
 

Located on the Northeast corner of Southern and Gilbert, 2034 E Southern. 
 

Meet at the Clubhouse before 9:30 as we will leave promptly at 9:30, as usual we will 
carpool as necessary.  Won't this be fun! 

Their menu is large, go online and check it out. 
Signup sheet as usual in the Clubhouse or call me and 

I will put you on the list. 
 

Regarding our May lunch at Olive Garden, we had 18 ladies in attendance and had a 
lovely dinner, only one waitress to serve us all but she did as good as she could.  I 

think these days it is to be expected unfortunately. 
 

See you then, Bea 602-703-0220 
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PLEASE REMEMBER - 
 
We have many walkers, cyclists and golf carts in the park. Some of the park is 
not well lit and it’s hard to see the people.  Please wear light colored clothing, 
and carry a flashlight or a flasher type light. Same with bicycles, light color 
clothes or vest and a light front and rear on the bicycle. 
 
Also, the people on the bicycles need to follow the traffic rules. You need to slow 
down and stop at intersections.  A car is not expecting bicycles to zip out in front 
of them so they may have a difficult time stopping. 
 
Safety first for everyone! 
 

GENTLEMEN, GENTLEMEN  
 

                             Lunch at American Legion 11:00 June 21st 
 
Prepare for another "Man’s Day Out".  Meet Bob Chapin and others at the American 
Legion at 11:00 on Meridian for Men’s only Chit Chat while enjoying a bite and 
perhaps a beer, or not.   
 
Whichever, you will enjoy.  No membership required for lunch, should you need a 
ride please call Bob Chapin, Lot # 131   517-290-2913 to arrange a ride. 
 
Bob is hoping to see you all there. 
 
Bea for Bob Chapin 
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JUNE 18
TH 

POT LUCK 
 

ITALIAN THEME & CELEBRATION OF THE DADS  
 

Come One, Come All!!! 
 

What a great way to honor all “Fathers”  
 

Saturday June 18th  
Happy Hour 4PM   Dinner at 4:30  

 
Check out the menu 

Spaghetti, Homemade Meat Sauce & Marinara Sauce, Sausage 
Salads, other Italian dishes prepared by the residents of our park. 

Break bread with your friends and enjoy the desserts also prepared by residents. 
Mangia, Mangia 

Who knows … perhaps some Italian music, garlic, wine, a Tarantella and joy? 
It will be my pleasure to make the sauce and prepare the pasta, but I would really like to 
work with some new residents who may not have helped yet. I do not have a committee 
at this time and I enjoy meeting new people and working together … I’m sure you will 

enjoy it too! I thank you in advance for volunteering, for without help the workload gets 
to be heavy. Please know that I will be willing to help on any event or Pot Luck you may 
be willing to host. It takes four willing people (more are welcome) to make the event a 

success!  
Something special for all the Fathers and all day Sunday to celebrate in your own way. 

Sincerely, 
Your Hostess, 
Elaine Granata 
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Welcome New Residents - 

Your Activity Association, Newsletter Committee and Fellow Residents 
welcomes you to Desert Harbor: 
 
Thank you for choosing Desert Harbor as your new full time or part time home.   
 
We feel it’s a great place to live, work and play.  We are a pretty active 
community as you can see from our monthly calendar.  We have many kinds 
of activities and events and hope that you would like to participate. 
 
There are cubbies in the craft room for in park mail and a monthly newsletter 
with calendar on the smaller counter in the main clubhouse.  We also send a 
copy of the monthly newsletter to everyone by email and send out updates 
about the park, activities or events so having your email is very important. 
 
We have a “Welcome Lady” that will soon be around to take your photo and 
get some information but only if you want to give it out. 
 
We usually publish a yearly phone and email directory around February or 
March. 
 
We also have a web site  www.desertharboraz.net  that contains all kinds of  
information as well as a full library of newsletters new and old. 
 
If there is anything you might need or want information about please don’t 
hesitate to call anyone on the Activity Board or Newsletter Committee and we 
will try to answer any questions you might have. 
 
We are more than willing to help in any way we can so please call us. 
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DESERT HARBOR 
CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT 

We had two cribbage tournaments in May.  The first was held  on Thursday May 
12th with a total of 8 people.  Marie Urness took the high hand of 24 and she also 
took the High Card with 4 wins and 9 points.  Heather Alvarado took the prestigious 
“String of Pearls” Award. 
 
 
The second one was held on Thursday May 26th with a total of 9 people,  The high 
card was won by Scott Hudson with 9 points and his only loss to Dave Borchardt.  
The high hand went to Jean Whitten with a 24 and Jean was also the lucky one to 
win the prestigious oyster delight string of pearls. 
 
 
Please come out and join us it’s a lot of fun and a very relaxed atmosphere. 

 
A big Thank You to our hosts Scott and Char Hudson 
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Medical equipment and misc. items available for resident use.  These are stored at 
Barb Winget’s house which is lot #61.  Please stop by if you need to borrow something. 

1 wheelchair with legs 1 sit & slide shower chair 

1 bath bench w/back 1 walker w/seat & wheels 

3 foldable walkers 1 clip on handle for bathtub 

1 standalone cane 3 standard canes 

Grandma’s Orange Rolls 
TOTAL TIME: Prep: 20 min. + rising Bake: 20 min.YIELD: 2-1/2 dozen 

Ingredients 

1 package (1/4 ounce) active dry yeast 
1/4 cup warm water (110° to 115°) 
1 cup warm 2% milk (110° to 115°) 
1/4 cup shortening 
1/4 cup sugar 
1 teaspoon salt 
1 large egg, lightly beaten 
3-1/2 to 3-3/4 cups all-purpose flour 
FILLING: 

1 cup sugar 
1/2 cup butter, softened 
2 tablespoons grated orange zest 
GLAZE: 

1 cup confectioners' sugar 
4 teaspoons butter, softened 
1/2 teaspoon lemon extract 
4 to 5 teaspoons 2% milk 

Directions 

1. In a large bowl, dissolve yeast in water. Add the milk, shortening, sugar, salt, egg and 3 cups flour. 
Beat until smooth. Stir in enough remaining flour to form a soft dough. 
2. Knead on a lightly floured surface until smooth and elastic, about 6-8 minutes. Place in a greased 
bowl, turning once to grease top. Cover and let rise in a warm place until doubled, about 1 hour. 
Meanwhile, in a small bowl, combine filling ingredients; set aside. 
3. Punch dough down; divide in half. Roll each half into a 15x10-in. rectangle. Spread half the filling 
on each rectangle. Roll up, jelly-roll style, starting with a long end. Cut each into 15 rolls. 
4. Place, cut side down, in two greased 11x7-in. baking pans. Cover and let rise until doubled, about 
45 minutes. 
5. Bake at 375° for 20-25 minutes or until lightly browned. In a small bowl, combine the confectioners' 
sugar, butter, extract and enough milk to achieve desired consistency; spread over warm rolls. 
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FULL COLOR NAME BADGES 
If you would like to purchase a name tag, there is a 
sheet in the back of the Clubhouse to order one. 
Please PRINT YOUR NAME, your lot number, the 

State from which you came, and if you need a pin back rather than a 
magnetic back.  I will order them after the resident meeting each month. 
 
They are $10.00 each and you can pay for them when they come in.   
         
                              Thanks,  Connie Riter   Lot 81 

Being Active in Our Community by Jane Boudreau 

 

We want to welcome all our residents to activities in the Clubhouse or hosted by the 
Activities Organization. Each month the officers and board members schedule 
events. These include reoccurring activities such as ping pong, cards, water 
volleyball, water exercise, happy hours, potlucks, shuffleboard, cornhole and many 
more. Check the calendar of events to see what’s happening at Desert Harbor.  
The residents are asked to do our part after these events to ready the clubhouse for 
the next event. 

This includes cleaning off the tables and returning chairs to the tables. 
Wipe off the tables and counter tops, washing utensils and cleaning coffee pots 
Please take home the food items and containers you brought after all events. The 

items left in the clubhouse are trashed. 
You are encouraged to wear your name tag while in the clubhouse. Your name 

tag helps the residents know who you are, we often forget names. Secondly, if 
you wear your badge while walking or biking in the community it would let 

 residents know you belong. We are all on heightened lookout after the recent 
break-ins. 

We have a great community here in Desert Harbor and want everyone to enjoy the 
activities.  Please check the signup sheets for upcoming events located on the north 
wall of the clubhouse. We do need hosts and hostesses for all our events. Please 
signup if you are willing to help. 
Hope to see you at the next activity or event! 
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J U N E 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

8 Ray & Cheryl McManaman 15 

10 John & Patricia Steinke 33 

14 John & Cathleen Smartt 20 

15 Lee & Loretta Kleinschmidt 13 

   

   

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

   

3 Douglas Hermes 127 

3 Cassie Pence 91 

7 Vikki Patterson 2 

11 Dave Urness 103 

13 Karen Chapin 131 

13 Ray McManaman 15 

13 Stephen Kenney 195 

15 Jim Klos 150 

16 Steve Haugen 9 

16 Sheryl Kenney 195 

19 Beth Howell 117 

21 Bill Haucke 129 

21 Joan David 3 

23 Ed Williams 176 

24 Linda King 130 

27 Ron Passage 80 

28 Dick Smith 74 

28 Jan Dallas 207 

28 Cheryl McManaman 15 

28 Wayne Jazwierski 52 
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J U L Y 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

4 Thomas & Carolyn McCormick 175 

5 Joe & Marlise Brower 167 

7 David & Linda King 130 

17 John & Carol Brassell 30 

25 Joe & Annette Gardoni 94 

26 Pat Pederson & Ed Kelly 69 

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Suzanne Dallas 207 

1 Mike Hoheisel 115 

7 Marlise Brower 167 

9 Cathleen Smartt 20 

11 Anne Eubank 169 

11 Nancy Swanson 116 

12 Phyllis Tessmer 51 

14 Jerry Murphy 205 

14 Jan Passage 80 

16 David King 130 

17 Karen Majur 173 

17 Paula Barker 106 

20 Art Roberts 81 

22 Ron Schupbach 93 

23 Bev Borchardt 142 

24 Cliff Tessmer 51 

24 Phyllis Gribben 100 

26 Susan Beyer 66 

26 Jeanie Smith 164 

27 Jill Heming 136 

29 Jim Stephens 156 

31 Brian Johnson 180 
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Desert Harbor Kentucky Derby Day May 7, 2022 
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If you’re thinking of selling your home in this market, be prepared. They are selling fast! 
It’s a Sellers Market and homes are selling so fast we cant even get our signs on them. 
We’d appreciate if you’d give us a chance to work for you.  Our commissions are 
competitive, we co-broke with other licensed and reputable dealers, and because I live in 
Desert Harbor, we are available 7 days a week to list and show your home.  We have a 
combined 35 years of experience in the industry and we know the local market, so we will 
sell your current home or find your dream home at the best possible market price.  Our 
mission is to provide a level of commitment to you beyond that found anywhere in our 
industry.  We’ll get you through the process with as little stress as possible, and make the 
experience a happy and smooth one. 
 
So whether you’re planning to sell or buy a home, please give us a call and a chance to work 
for you and do what we love and know best...TO LIST AND SELL YOUR HOME! 
 
Customers like you are the heart of our business, so join our long list of satisfied customers, 
and give us a call today. 
 
"Just a reminder that I continue to offer Notary services to all my neighbors in Desert Harbor as I have for over 17 
years"  

 

Thank you, 

Karen Majur  

480-250-2219 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 714-746-1883 

   Office or Airport  

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 
Pat Pederson            
Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

   Weed Spraying  

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement 480-558-1579 

   $4.00 Includes labor & cleaning  

 Carole Hyder 174 Coyote Home Sales 480-625-1650 

 Purcell Accounting 29 Accounting and Taxes Bethany Purcell 907-982-9170 

 Paula Barker 106 Notary Public 712-490-7118 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open unless you 
   can put it in a garbage can with a lid on it).  The garbage truck can come as 
   early as 6:30 am. 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have two recycle dumpsters that are on the west side of the clubhouse  
   outside.  PLEASE NOTE CHANGE:  NO GLASS ITEMS. 
    
   There is a small container on the west side of the clubhouse that is 
   marked Aluminum Cans Only.  Please rinse cans and put in plastic bags. 
   Our club gets money for the aluminum cans. 
   Aluminum Cans Only, Nothing Else. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made full color name badge with your name & lot number, $10.00. 
   Sign up sheet in clubhouse.  Connie Riter, lot #81, 315-657-3078 

FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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harbor lights newsletter 

 

LET US CUSTOMIZE A QUOTE FOR YOU 

480-493-4863 

520-244-1244 

866-223-0842 

 Kody Deron 

COVERAGES 

Manufactured Home/Additions $65,000 $100,000 $125,000 $150,000 Adjacent 

Structures (if needed) $2,000 $2,000 $2,000 $2,000 Personal Contents $15,000 

$20,000 $20,000 $20,000 

Additional Living Expenses $13,000 $20,000 $25,000 $30,000 Personal Liability 

$300,000 $300,000 $300,000 $300,000 

Premium Per Year $357 $441 $488 $536 

A-Rated Company 

Stated Value/Full Replacement Cost Policies 

RV Pad/Auto/RV/ATV Available 

Above is a brief illustration of current rates for a 2000 park model or manufactured 

home located in a +55 Senior 
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JUNE 2022 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

AM 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong           
 
           
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong 
           
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10:00 Crafting 
 
10 to Noon 
Water V-Ball 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
7am Golf 
            
 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong 
 
 

 
 
 
10 to Noon 
Water V-Ball 
 
 
 

PM 
 
Poker 12:30 
 
 
 

 
 
1:30 Wii Bowling 
 
 
 
6:30  Bingo 
6:30  Billiards 

 
 
 
2:30 Pizza 
         Lot #131 
 
6:30 
Bean Bag 
 
 

 
12:00 noon 
Mexican Train 
 
 
 
6:00 Poker 

 
 
12:30-3:00 
Quilters 
 
6:00 Poker 
 
6:30 Billiards 
 

 
 
 
 
 
4:00 
Happy Hour   
 

 
 
1pm Line 
      Dancing 
 
Poker 5:30 
 
 

   1 2 
 
10am 
BUNCO 

3 4 
 
9am Resident 
Meeting 

5 6 7 
 
12 Noon 
Ladies Lunch 
 
 

8 
 
 
Food Truck 
4:30pm 

9 
 
9:45am 
Cribbage 

10 11 
 
3pm Horse 
Racing Game 
4pm Belmont 

12 13 14 
 
FLAG DAY 
 
1pm Humana 
Coffee Donuts 

15 
 
2pm Bead 
Work Crafts 
Signup Sheet 

16 
 
10am 
BUNCO 

17 18 
 
Potluck 
4:00 HH 
4:30 Food 
Italian Theme 
Signup Sheet 

19 20 21 
 
9:30am 
Ladies Breakfast 
 
11am 
Men's Lunch 

22 23 
 
9:45am 
Cribbage 

24 25 
 
 
6-9pm 
Entertainment 

26 27 28 29 30 
 
10am 
BUNCO 

  


